SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

Oct. 8, 2001


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Oct. 8, 2001
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Bristol Springs, NY.

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitch Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Beverly Wilson, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Larry & Kathy Duel, Donna Goodwin, Tom Kopf, Marcia & Michael Nowak, Todd & Michelle Tyree, Dan Fuller, John Holtz, Deb Boggs, Scott Sherwood, Bruce Hawkins, Richard Faccio, Wendy Boehmer, Doug Troup, Jay Dutcher, Heinz Altmann

CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson the minutes for the public hearing dated Sept 10, 2001 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.


On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilman Hawks the minutes for the Town Board meeting dated Sept. 10, 2001 were  ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

SEPTIC CERTIFICATION
Todd Tyree read a letter about his problem regarding getting their septic certified.


Supr. Marshall said that the Town has had a contract with the Soil and Water Conservation District for a number of years and if you are not in the Canandaigua Lake Watershed you go through Josh Bossard.  He said that we will bring this up to the CEO but he will have to verify that this is the case that Josh is the only one who can certify it.  He will look into it.


Todd Tyree said that when he mentioned to Josh that they are twice as expensive as the others he offered to drop his rates.  How can that be.


Supr. Marshall asked Todd to leave his phone number with Clerk Collins and he’ll try to contact Josh tomorrow and then contact Todd.

CO RD #12 OVERLOOK
Tom Kopf said that last week he went by the Co Rd #12 overlook and it was covered with logs.


Supr. Marshall said that the gentleman was logging and was afraid of the weather prediction of  rain and we gave him twenty-four hours to use the site.

PICTOMETRY
Scott Sherwood presented a demonstration on pictometry.


Councilman Hawks said that this is one area that seems to be relevant to portions of the town.  He said that it would be $400 for community, $10,000 for neighborhood, and $2,400 for the shoreline.  He said that the County has this.


Scott Sherwood said that the County isn’t paying until it is done and done to their satisfaction.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Hawks the CEO Report for September was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

HIGHWAY COMMITTEE
Councilman Stoker said that they are working on the budget and the barn project.  He said that Larry Duel is using a lot of in house labor.


Highway Supt. Duel said that they paved the Highway parking area and the recycling area.  They are in the process of getting the equipment ready for winter and there are a couple of small projects on McGary Road and still doing some work on Stid Hill Road.

COMMUNICATION COMM.
Councilman Hawks said that we are looking at a faster computer for the Assessors office and it would have the capability of doing the pictometry.  He would recommend that the Town Board purchase the neighborhood for $2,400 and the community.  He said that we need to decide on the neighborhood because of their flying.

Councilman Stoker asked how many other towns have bought from the County?

Scott Sherwood said Victor, Farmington, Richmond, about seven or eight.

Councilman Hawks said that this would be useful to Bruce and Larry Duel.

Assessor Hawkins said that he thinks it is a good idea for the lakeshore property and it would give you historical markers of what is there for future references.  He said that the rest of the town is not absolutely necessary but would be helpful.  He personally thinks it is a good idea.

Highway Supt. Duel said that regarding the Highway Department is would be good to look at all our roads and could site out cross culverts and sight lengths for driveway locations.  He said that it is more important for the Highway to get a clear shot of the road and wondered if our markings could be seen.  He said that for the Chips program the data would be helpful; he would like it updated more than every two years.

Councilman Hawks said that the money between the Assessor and Communication budget could cover the cost.

Councilman Cornish asked how often should we update this?

Assessor Hawkins said every two years would be sufficient.

Supr. Marshall said that less than a year ago we looked at it and the Board was not interested and we don’t like to have to make a quick decision.  He said that we do meet next Saturday for a budget workshop and could discuss it then.

Heinz Altmann said that the Zoning Board of Appeals relies on site visits.

BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE


Councilman Cornish asked when will we get the estimate on the ventilation for this building?


Supr. Marshall said that he will call the architect; we have received a letter that the room is safe.

FINANCE COMMITTEE
Supr. Marshall said that there is a budget workshop Saturday, October 20th at 9 AM.

PERSONNEL COMITTEE
Councilwoman Wilson thanked Margaret Dunn for putting the Employee Handbook on the computer.

LEGAL COMMITTEE
Town Attorney Jay Dutcher said that the judge ruled that the Town is still party; the insurance company is representing the Town.

DOG CONTROL
Town Attorney Dutcher spoke regarding changes in the draft dog control law.  He said that the Board decided to strike Section 4 C and F; the other issue is Section 5 F regarding fines.  He said that most other towns have $25, $50, and $100 fines but you have latitude.


Supr. Marshall said that Section 4 C was discussed.


Councilman Cornish said that he doesn’t think Section 4 C will stick at this point.


Supr. Marshall asked how would you regulate it?


Councilwoman Wilson asked is there anything to define the time of day or length of time?


Councilman Stoker said that when we started this process it was for dogs at large; personally he would take out Section 4 C.


Wendy Boehmer said that at night they bark all night long and they have three dogs; in the summer when the windows are open it interrupts her sleep.


Randy Slover said that we originally came for a dog ordinance but for one person to have to suffer through this night after night.


Councilman Hawks said that we need to make sure the people know this is a dog control ordinance and he thinks we should leave Section 4 C.


Councilman Cornish said that particular part of the dog ordinance is not popular at all.


Councilman Hawks said that we need to try to meet the people’s needs.


Councilman Stoker said that he would take out Section 4 C and F and propose $25, $100, and $250 for Section 5 F.


Councilman Hawks said that he wants to leave Section 4 C in.


Councilwoman Wilson said that she would agree to strike Section 4 C and agree with Councilman Stoker on the fines.


Supr. Marshall said that we could leave it in or strike it now and then if we want to add it we could.


Highway Supt. Duel suggested the Town Board invite the Sheriff, State Trooper and Naples Sheriff to give comments on this.


Wendy Boehmer said that a few years ago there was a loud party and we called the police at 11PM and they came but could not do anything because we don’t have a noise ordinance.


Supr. Marshall said that we will remove Section 4 C and he will contact Ed McGuigan and the State Police to come next month.  He said that all agree to strike Section 4 F.


Councilman Cornish said that in Section 4 E we should add livestock, and add Section 4 F that any dog that has a complaint with the Town Justice they could be immediately seized and held for five days and the Judge rules.


Supr. Marshall said that it seems extreme to him.


Councilman Hawks said that he agrees with the Supervisor.


Supr. Marshall said that we don’t add it and Section 5 F would be $25, $100 and $250.  The Town Board agreed.


Town Attorney Dutcher said Section 5 B and C were held over from last month also.  He included both, you could choose one.


Councilman Hawks recommended striking Section 5 B.  The Town Board agreed.

SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR PROPOSED DOG CONTROL LAW


On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson scheduling a public hearing for the proposed dog control law to be held Nov. 12th at 7PM was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

BRISTOL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT


Supr. Marshall said that our Town Attorney would like the contract to read fire protection and ambulance service instead of emergency services.  He talked to Bristol Fire Dept. and they agree.


On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Hawks Bristol Fire Protection, Resolution #44-2001 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

RESOLUTION #44-2001
 WHEREAS, the South Bristol Town Board has established a Bristol Fire Protection District, and

WHEREAS, the Bristol Volunteer Fire Department agrees according to the contract,  Attachment #1, to provide fire protection and ambulance service , therefore

RESOLVED, the Town Board accepts the contract for Emergency Services  (fire protection and ambulance service) with Bristol Volunteer Fire Department for the year 2002 for the sum of $1,496.00.

CHESHIRE MUTUAL ASSISTANCE FIRE PROTECTION AGREEMENT


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the contract with Cheshire Volunteer Fire Department for mutual assistance fire protection, Resolution #45-2001 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

RESOLUTION # 45-2001 
  WHEREAS, the South Bristol Town Board desires to continue the mutual assistance fire protection with the Cheshire Volunteer Fire Department,

RESOLVED, the Town Board accepts the agreement with the Cheshire Volunteer Fire Department for the year 2002 for the sum of $35,034.96.

FEE SCHEDULE ADDITION
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson Resolution #46-2001, Fee Schedule Addition, was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

RESOLUTION # 46- 2001
  WHEREAS, the Town Board enacted a new zoning law, specifically, Section 170-81 regarding Certificates of Non-Conformity,

RESOLVED, the Town Board adds a fee of $25.00 for issuance of Certificates of Non-Conformity.

SPEED REDUCTION REQUESTS – CO RD #12 & RT #64

Town Clerk Collins reported that she received letters from the NYS Dept. of Transportation refusing our requests for reducing the speed limit on County Road 12 between 6505 and Route 64 and on Route 64 between Stid Hill Road and County Road 12.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT 
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilman Cornish the Town Clerk’s report for September was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilman Hawks the Supervisor’s report for September was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

TRANSFER – CAPITAL RESERVE ACCOUNT – HIGHWAY BUILDINGS


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson Resolution #47-2001 authorizing expenditures from Capital Reserve Account was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

RESOLUTION #47-2001
  WHEREAS, the Town of South Bristol has established a Capital Reserve Account, Highway Buildings, for the purpose of making improvements to the Town Highway Buildings; and


  WHEREAS, said Capital Reserve Account has a current balance of $65,990.79; and


  WHEREAS, expenditures totaling $45,985.54 have been made for improvements, and now, therefore, be it


  RESOLVED, that the South Bristol Town Board approve the transfer of $45,985.54 from the Capital Reserve Account, Highway Buildings, to General fund Account A1640.22 Cold Storage Building; and further


  RESOLVED, that the Supervisor of the Town of South Bristol be and is authorized to make the necessary payments from that account.

BUDGET AMENDMENT
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilman Cornish the following budget amendment was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks:


DEBIT A5999   Appropriated Fund Bal $45,985.54


CREDIT A1640.22 Cold Storage Bldg   $45,985.54

TRANSFER – CAPITAL RESERVE ACCOUNT – GUIDE RAILS


On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Hawks Resolution #48-2001 authorizing expenditures from Capital Reserve Account was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

RESOLUTION #48-2001
  WHEREAS, the Town of South Bristol has established a Capital Reserve Account, Guide Rails, for the purpose of making improvements to the Town Highways; and


  WHEREAS, said Capital Reserve Account has a current balance of  $121,995.30; and


  WHEREAS, expenditures totaling $4,165.00 have been made for improvements, and now, therefore, be it


  RESOLVED, that the South Bristol Town Board approve the transfer of $4,165.00 from the Capital Reserve Account, Guide Rails, to Highway fund Account DA5112.2G Guide Rails; and further


  RESOLVED, that the Supervisor of the Town of South Bristol be and is authorized to make the necessary payments from that account.

BUDGET AMENDMENT
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the following budget amendment was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks:


DEBIT   DA599      Appropriated Fund Bal $4165.


CREDIT   DA 5112.2G  Guide Rails            $4165.

TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the following transfers were was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.


From A9060.8 to DA9060.8 
$1,595.70


From A3520.4 to A1670.4 
$408.20


From A1660.4 to A1670.4
$3,360.40


From A1910.4 to A5010.4
$51.30

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson the Highway Fund bills, abstract #10, numbers 201 through 213 for a total of $30,754.50 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks.

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilman Stoker the General Fund bills, abstract #10, numbers 383 through 432 for a total of $59,288.51 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Wilson, Hawks. 

SPECIAL USE PERMITE
Councilman Hawks said that Heinz Altmann brought up an issue regarding the Zoning Board of Appeals wanting to keep special use permits.


Heinz Altmann said that there is an issue here and you should be discussing it.  He said that the Planning Board wants to take the special use permits from the ZBA and discussed it.


Supr. Marshall said that it is one of  ten or twelve things that are being looked at by the Planning Board and when they bring them to us we will ask for their recommendations and make conclusions.  We will do them all at one time.


Councilman Cornish said that he knows Heinz has been very vigilant on the special uses; the letter he saw in the Naples Record though was not handled well and he is going to actively seek another chairman for the ZBA for next year.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Hawks and carried the meeting adjourned at 9:17PM.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

